
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

November 15, 2021                 Legion Hall 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  17 members present 

Minutes: Cathy read the minutes from the Oct. 18 meeting; no corrections or additions. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Numbers are in the official minutes.   Our 2022 dues and member roster 

updates have been submitted to the state MP&CAC. 

 

Old Business:   

Vice President:  Doug reported that both Stan Cohen and Jeff Stevens offered to be VP after 

Fred Williams resigned last month.   Stan will take the lead with Jeff supporting him.  Members 

applauded and thanked them both. 

Xmas Party, Sun., Dec. 5, 2021, Westside Lanes Bowling Alley, Happy Hour 6:00/Dinner 

6:30. Mary asked if we wanted beef or chicken for the entrée; we agreed on chicken. She said 

she checked on having two entrees, but the added cost was too much.   Cost is $17.00 per 

person which you can pay to Karen on the night of the party.  There is no room charge, but a 

basket will be passed for a gratuity.  You may bring a white elephant gift--something weird, or 

something you’d like to get rid of.  We’ll also have a “donation” basket for a charity to be 

decided on at our Jan. meeting.  Mary will call members who haven’t signed up yet. 

Spring Tour, Jun. 17-19, 2022:  HQ is the Broadway Inn. Doug previewed the events and 

activities planned so far. The Saturday Tour will be to Ft. Missoula.  Additional details and 

registration form will be in the January Times. Doug thanked Bev doing the paperwork on this.  

Discussion continues.  

 

New Business:   

Possible Visit to Montana Auto Tech, Sentinel HS: Doug reported that Perry had contacted 

Alan Ault about visiting the facility, and it has been approved.  We just need to set a date/time, 

possibly the week after Thanksgiving. We would need to check in at the HS office, get a name 

tag, and wear a mask.  Watch your email for more info on this event. 

Antique Auto Club of America (AACA) annual meet, Sep. 15-17, 2022, Missoula: Jeff 

Stevens reported on his efforts to set up this national car show here in Missoula. Various 

categories of cars, 25 years and older, original or restored, foreign or domestic would be 

featured.   We would need to form a regional chapter with 15 members.  Membership is $45 

per year. Jeff asks for our support in forming a chapter and has the application forms. He can 

be reached at (406) 240-3889 or 251-3420, or you can pick one up at a meeting. This event 

will not conflict with the Fall Tour.  



Times Online: Doug reminded us that the Times is online and in color. Check it out! 

Bruce Troutwine thanked everyone who had sent condolence cards to him after the passing of 

his parents, long time members Marvin and Olga Troutwine.  

 

 

Next Meeting:   Monday, Jan. 17, 2022, 7:00 pm, Legion Hall. 

Adjourned: 8:30 pm   

50/50:  Karen Winz ($14.00)                       

 

 Respectfully submitted, Cathy Smyers, Sec. 


